LAW OFFICE OF BROOKS & BROOKS GOLDENDALE, WASH.

April 8th 1926.

Wm.McGowan, Toppenish, Wash. Dear Sir:-

I have been waiting to answer your last letter about the time for the annual picnic and in reply would say: I think the 21st of April as suggested by you will be satisfactory.

We have been informed by Senator Christensen that he was going to bring the Governor over here in the near future and we thought possible, if he could give us a date we might arrainge it so the Governor could meet us there on that day, But as he has been unable to give us a date it is not likely we can arrainge a date that will fit in with his trip.

As suggested in a former letter we will look to your club to furnish the coffee and trimings and each family will bring their own lunch and cups, spoons etc.

I suppose the sports will consist of ball playing, tug of war and pitching horseshoes and if you cannot bring the ball, or rope let us know and we will bring it.

I believe if we have any talking it would be best to have it immediately after lunch and not string it out too long.

We should have some mild sport to entertain the ladies and we hope you will try and get the District engineer to attend if possible.

I think where we met last year is the best place
Hoping to meet you in the near future, I am Very truly yours.

M. Brooks